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 District Governor Angela Locke 

    Whew!!! – September was a busy month, and I loved it! 
 
     As I sit here reflecting on all the club visits and the incredible sessions at the USA/Canada                 
Forum, I’m truly inspired by the amazing Lions we have in our district. Visiting clubs and hearing 
about their service projects and fundraisers—both completed and upcoming—fills me with pride 
and  excitement for the year ahead. 

Liberty – Thank you for the “paperweight.”   The service you are doing for your community is 
truly inspiring. 
Sulphur Springs – You may be a small group, but it is quite evident that you are mighty when it 
comes to supporting your community.   
Centerville – You are an example of a small-town community looking to work together to make it 
an even better place to live, work, and play.  Keep looking for new ways to collaborate with other 
groups in your community! 
Bright – What a treasure you have with your club members.  In the short time I was there I could 
feel the pride you all have as Lions serving your community.  Your medical equipment program is 
great asset to the tri-state area you serve.   
Versailles – Thank you for inviting me to participate as a judge for the King and Queen contest at 
your Pumpkin Show.  I had a great time!  And the family recipe elephant ears you guys are making/
selling…SO YUMMY! 
     The USA/Canada Forum in Atlantic City was a fantastic learning experience and a wonderful     
opportunity to connect with Lions from across the U.S. and Canada. If you haven’t attended one 
yet, I highly encourage you to consider going next year—it will be held in Memphis, Tennessee!     
If you go you can expect to hear dynamic keynote speakers, participate in informative sessions and 
enjoy fellowship with Lions beyond Indiana. 
 
I’m excited to visit the following clubs in October: 
Southport – Oct. 1 
Indy Washington Township – Oct. 13 
Beech Grove – Oct. 16 
Ben Davis – Oct. 23 
 

Please come and be a part of the Fall District Meeting 
Join us for the Fall District Meeting – October 18 in Centerville (home of 
Warm Glow Candles) for a great chance to connect, learn, and do a service 
project (see flier in newsletter).  The 2nd Council of Governors will be meeting 
on Oct. 11th in District A. 

                                                                                                                         
Schedule a Club Visit:  If your club hasn’t scheduled a visit yet, I’d 
love to hear from you! Please reach out to CS Angie Crouch at 
mwam2893@gmail.com.                                                                      
                                                                              
     Yours in Service,                                               
                                DG Angela Locke 

 

  September  2025 October  2025 

mailto:angbelc@iue.edu
mailto:angbelc@iue.edu
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mailto:mwam2893@gmail.com
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 1VDG Brenda Wilson                                                                                                  
    
      Time is flying, and I am busier than ever.   
      
Sometimes I ask myself,  "What did I get myself into???"   But the truth is, this journey is both              

challenging and incredibly rewarding.   September 18-21, I had the privilege of attending my very first USA/
Canada Lions Leadership Forum, held in Atlantic City, New Jersey.  I flew into Philadelphia and was bused into 
Atlantic City and from the very first day, I knew I was in the right place.  The Forum was packed with opportunities 
to learn and grow.  We kicked off with Speed Learning Sessions, which gave just enough insight to spark interest 
and help us choose the workshops best suited to our needs.  I especially enjoyed the way meals were organized-
-dining by lanyard color!  It pushed us out of our comfort zones and encouraged us to connect with Lions we 
might never have met otherwise.  Having attended several International Conventions, I can honestly say the     
Forum provided more in-depth, detailed training that directly applies to the roles we hold in our clubs and         
district.  I only wish I had attended one sooner!  That's why I want to strongly encourage ALL our Lions--especially 
incoming Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, Tail Twisters, and Zone Chairs--to consider attending a future         
Forum.  The knowledge, friendships, and inspiration you gain are invaluable.  I came home inspired, energized, 
and proud to be a Lion.   
Let's continue to learn, grow and serve together.  Let's invite and add more of the younger generation and 
their ideas to our clubs. 
                                              Yours in Service,                                                                                                                                                                                              

      1st VDG Brenda Wilson           (Photos taken at Forum)                                                                                                      

       
         2nd VDG Joseph Shead, SR.                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                               
           Lions in Service                                                                    
                                                                                                                                                                                         
          It has been another jammed packed month with our clubs within the district serving 
their  communities with Lions Pride by supporting our causes and performing service projects.  Your 
actions are not going unnoticed.  Keep up the great work and keep track of your service hours!  These 
hours add up and they provide accountability for what we do for others.  Reporting your hours also 
helps in  securing support from large corporations to help fund our projects.   Keep on keeping on… as 
that is what Lions do!  Offer helping hands to those in need… not simply giving hand outs.  Thank you 
ALL for all you do!!                           

       Yours in Lionism,                     
       2nd VDG Joseph Shead, Sr                                                                                                     
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Greetings District 25F Lions, 
 
      The infirmary still needs donations to complete renovations after the storm damage. There have been lots of recent 
repair costs with a new well pump, water heater, and water softener, and down tree removal. If you can help financially 
send to Lion Owen Menchhofer 1970 N. Co. Rd. 300 W, Holton, Ind 47023.   When you donate to Camp Woodsmoke 
please note in check memo where donation is to go. If  not noted in the memo donation will go to general funds for           
operational costs or where most needed. The monthly cost to operate the camp is $3,000 - $3,500.  Camp Woodsmoke 
depends on our volunteers to help keep our camp and events great. With your help we can provide an amazing                 
atmosphere for the people we serve and create memories that will last a lifetime. 
     The camp is celebrating its 60th anniversary with a pin. Contact a trustee to purchase your pin.  All proceeds support 
the camp. 
     I want to invite Lion members & others to come and visit the Camp. It needs more awareness in the community and 
in District 25F.  It truly is a hidden treasure. Spread the word! Many thanks to the Clubs and individuals who continue to 
support Camp Woodsmoke financially as well as participation in Camp events. THE BEST! 
     A big thank you to all Camp Woodsmoke trustees and our camp caretaker Belinda for all that you do.  If anyone is 
interested in being a trustee, contact Lion Andy at 812-621-1451. 

      
We live in the Land of the Free because of the brave. Thank you, veterans, for your service to our country.                   
Remember Those Deployed!!! 
          

       Yours In Lionism 
       Lion Andy Schwier CWS Chair 
       Cell: 812-621-1451    
                   Email: ajschwier@gmail.com                       

                                                                                                                        
                  

       ********************************************************************* 

        Pork Chop Sunday!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

            Camp Woodsmoke’s Pork Chop Sunday was   

 a beautiful day! Music and great food was 

 enjoyed by all whom attended.                                    

            

 Thank you everyone for supporting the Camp!  
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Hello Lions of District F. 
 
     While the fall air has yet to arrive in central Indiana, the 2nd quarter has!  But before we look forward, Let’s 

look at the past! On the weekend of September 4-6th, your LCIF District Coordinators along with 217 of our 

closest friends from all over Constitutional Area One assembled in Atlanta, GA.   The farthest that any lion 

traveled was from Hawaii.  We had great camaraderie and connected with many friends from around the CA-

1.  Our photo is all of the Indiana District coordinators with our area leader, PID Linda Tincher. 

We had a few seminars about what our goals and stretch goals will be, how to promote LCIF at club, zone 

meetings, cabinet meetings and visits.  We reviewed grants especially District & Club Community impact 

Grants.   One of the more interesting facts is they broke down individual donations and where they come from.  

They broke this down per title, (IP, PIP, IDs, PID, LCIF District coordinators & then Club Presidents).  Club 

Presidents has the lowest percentage of individual donations through out CA-1 with 12%.  We have not run 

those numbers for Our District, but I bet we are at a higher percentage than that.    

Our Multiple District is holding in-person training on October 19th from 11-2:30 pm in case you wish to join.  

We did receive our club coordinator list and will be making contact with you so we can schedule training. If 

your club didn’t name a LCIF club coordinator, it automatically falls on the Immediate Past President.  I’m 

sure they appreciate that.  

Did you know that if you or your club makes a donation, your club and/or the district will get 15% back?  If 

you or your club don’t know about this then please have PCC Sue or Me come out and speak to your club.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

PDG Ken Faulkner, LCIF MD25 Chairperson, 317-847-7884 

PCC Sue Topf, District F LCIF District Coordinator.   

 

 

 

         LCIF 
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             A Little Connersville Lions Club History 
                          By President Bob Powell 

On Sunday, August 31st a Beautiful day opened up & at Robert's Park in Connersville, Indiana the Cars, 
Trucks, Motorcycles from Muscle cars to Classics to the Wildest you've seen started rolling in to one of the 
oldest Car Shows around 7:00 am in the morning. This Show started in 1978 originally as Connersville Rods 
& Classics Car Show. Years later it became known as the Outlaws Car Show, then years later it became the 
Rodfather’s Car Show. It is now referred to as the Rich Young Memorial Labor Day Weekend Car Show. A 
few years ago one of the founding members of this Show passed away from a very aggressive brain cancer. 
Rich Young. A True Car Show Guy! Rich was president & did just about everything else also to put this 
Show on for at least the last 35 years. Rich was a good friend of mine & I had known him since I was 16 
years old & joined the Rods & Classics Car Club myself. My name is Bob Powell & as years progressed & I 
grew into adulthood I always loved my community & ended up joining the Connersville Lions Club 13 years 
ago & have had the honor of being President for 6 years now. But back to the Show, when Rich passed 
away I was so worried that such a long Community tradition was going to slip away. So I contacted a long 
time friend of mine who knew Rich well also & had been into the car community & custom vehicles his 
entire life. He's also been in the music scene his whole life & is a great DJ. He entertains at Kunkels, our 
local Drive-in cruise- in twice a month during the summer months among many other car shows &               
cruise-ins. Dale Lainhart,  one of the greatest guys I've ever known & consider it an honor to have him as a 
friend. He said about the show, I'd love to keep it going, but just don't think I can do it by myself. That's 
when I said let myself & the Lions Club help you with it & we'll keep it going for as long as we can. So this 
year was the second year we did it together & it was even bigger this year. We had beautiful vehicles, good 
food, great music & wonderful fellowship with car lovers from all over. We plan on keeping this Show            
going for a long time. If any of you are ever able to make it down to Connersville on Labor Day Weekend 

come join us for a Great time!  We Serve    
                                                       Where there's a Need, There's a Lion  
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Happenings Around Our District! 

The Versailles Pumpkin Show               
is the 2nd longest running festival                               

in Indiana.  

         Milan Lions                                          
volunteering at  the                         
Versailles Pumpkin 
                Show! 

DG Angela presenting Lion Jody 
Cummings from Milan with a Rib-
bon for Coring a small pumpkin. 

 Bill Roberts, Monica Hansen and              
Mary E. McCoy ready to serve the Patrons.  

         The head French fry fryer,                       
 Kevin Menchhofer  
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The Ben Davis Lions had a very busy month. From their famous Pancake (& 
now biscuit and gravy) breakfast to serving their community during Mental 
Health Week by packing 100 care packages to those in need !  

You have the Ben Davis Volunteers working and 
then there are always the Lions from surrounding 
clubs “Volunteering” to taste all the yummy food!  

Packing care Packages for those in 
need.  
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Middletown Lions Club Pauline Ulrey with 

Satch, and Connie Bowman with Sky doing a Lead-

er Dog presentation.  Robin Nickoff, Ron and Patri-

Special Olympics:  Had a great day 
at Grand Park of Westfield with the               
special Olympic corn hole, soccer, and 
football tournaments.  Congratulations to 

The Williamsburg Lions Club  

President Jim George presented 
DG Angela Locke with a Melvin 
Jones Fellowship.  

Williamsburg members                  
performing Eye Screening at                        
Northeastern Elementary School 
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The Clermont Lions Club 

PDG Ken Faulkner awarded 
IPDG Nancy Baxter her 
Membership Master Key for 
sponsoring 25 Members.  

PDG Ken Faulkner installed 7 new members, 
Sonya & Dale Young, Matthew Dyer, Dontrill 
Trotter, Keith Beard, Renee Pack, and                     
Christopher Povlin.  

From Parades to Rodeos and a Festival in be-
tween...It was a fun day for the community and the 
members! 
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Franklin Lions Club Roast-
ed   Corn on The Cob Stand                       

The Osgood Lions Club 

Osgood Lion secretary Mary E. McCoy pre-
sents a check to Jac Cen Del Athletic Director 
Paul Stone (also an Osgood Lion) for the Bald 
Eagle level of sponsorship of JCD athletics. Newest Osgood Lions members are Debbie 

and Bill Roberts, Logan Hon, Tammy Schuck 
and Zach Menchhofer  
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The Hope Lions Club has a different meeting place through December, 
2025.  Hope Moravian Church, 202 Main Street,( State road 9) Hope, IN., 47246. 
Enter the south door to the sanctuary, come to the Parlor room. Meeting               
begins at 7 p.m. (Reason is library is under remolding.)                                                                          

On September 8th, 2025, at approximately 6:15 PM an officer 

was dispatched to the annual Centerville Lions Steak Fry on a           

disturbance. 

Past President Vicki Chasteen reported that the official Gavel was 

missing and thought to be in the possession of Lion Ty Farmer, 

Tail Twister of the Centerville Lions Club. Tail Twister Ty was 

held, questioned and later released as the gavel was located and 

presented to Current Lion President Crystal Jenkins. 

This case has been a joint effort between Centerville Law        

Officers and Centerville Lions Club.  Additional details may be 

released at a later time as more information becomes available. 

                    Important Announcements…. 

      and Now for  “Real” announcements: 

                         

                        Congratulations!  

         James A Resh                                                            
                     

         for 

    65 years of Dedicated Service to                                                  

 the Centerville Lions Club  
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2026 Mid-Winter Conference – January 17, 2026 

 
We are in need of items for the silent auction at the 2026 Mid-Winter Conference.  If you 
would like to donate something, please contact either Co-Chair Lion Gretchen Xinopoulos at 
liongretchen@att.net or PDG Linda Scott at lindamscott@comcast.net .  Funds raised from 
this silent auction will go toward support of the Mid-Winter Conference, to better help          
defray the costs.  Thank you for your willingness to make this event a success.  
 
                                                 

 

 

 

         January 16-17, 2026 

mailto:liongretchen@att.net
mailto:lindamscott@comcast.net
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Get your Peace Poster Kits now!  Then  present this project to school groups, 
church groups, scouts, 4-H Clubs, or Boys and Girls club, or                           
Grandchildren.  Get them to design their poster and enter the contest. I would 
love to see lots of entries from District F this year.  Let’s find those artists.   
Your club will need to order the kits from the LCI Store. Be sure to read the 
rules (found inside the kit) then find those creative kids.  Kits are available 
January 15th - October 1st.  If you have any questions or need help please 
reach out to me. I am here to help!! 

PDG Linda Scott                                                                                                              
Peace Poster                                                                                                               
Committee Chair                                                                                                             
317-697-2039                                                                                                             
lindamscott@comcast.net              
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